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this contract, periodically review the man-
agement systems and controls employed in 
programs and administrative areas to ensure 
that they are adequate to provide reasonable 
assurance that the objectives of the systems 
are being accomplished and that these sys-
tems and controls are working effectively. 
Annually, or at other intervals directed by 
the Contracting Officer, the Contractor shall 
supply to the Contracting Officer copies of 
the reports reflecting the status of rec-
ommendations resulting from management 
audits performed by its internal audit activ-
ity and any other audit organization. This 
requirement may be satisfied in part by the 
reports required under paragraph (i) of 48 
CFR 970.5232–3, Accounts, records, and in-
spection. 

(b) The Contractor shall be responsible for 
maintaining, as a part of its operational re-
sponsibilities, a baseline quality assurance 
program that implements documented per-
formance, quality standards, and control and 
assessment techniques. 

(End of clause) 

[65 FR 81009, Dec. 22, 2000, as amended at 71 
FR 16243, Mar. 31, 2006; 72 FR 29081, May 24, 
2007; 72 FR 39761, July 20, 2007; 74 FR 36374, 
36378, 36380, July 22, 2009] 

970.5203–2 Performance improvement 
and collaboration. 

As prescribed in 970.0370–2(b), insert 
the following clause: 

PERFORMANCE IMPROVEMENT AND 
COLLABORATION (MAY 2006) 

(a) The Contractor agrees that it shall af-
firmatively identify, evaluate, and institute 
practices, where appropriate, that will im-
prove performance in the areas of environ-
mental and health, safety, scientific and 
technical, security, business and administra-
tive, and any other areas of performance in 
the management and operation of the con-
tract. This may entail the alteration of ex-
isting practices or the institution of new 
procedures to more effectively or efficiently 
perform any aspect of contract performance 
or reduce overall cost of operation under the 
contract. Such improvements may result 
from changes in organization, outsourcing 
decisions, simplification of systems while re-
taining necessary controls, or any other ap-
proaches consistent with the statement of 
work and performance measures of this con-
tract. 

(b) The Contractor agrees to work collabo-
ratively with the Department, all other man-
agement and operating, DOE major facilities 
management contractors and affiliated con-
tractors which manage or operate DOE sites 
or facilities for the following purposes: (i) to 
exchange information generally, (ii) to 

evaluate concepts that may be of benefit in 
resolving common issues, in confronting 
common problems, or in reducing costs of op-
erations, and (iii) to otherwise identify and 
implement DOE-complex-wide management 
improvements discussed in paragraph (a). In 
doing so, it shall also affirmatively provide 
information relating to its management im-
provements to such contractors, including 
lessons learned, subject to security consider-
ations and the protection of data proprietary 
to third parties. 

(c) The Contractor may consult with the 
Contracting Officer in those instances in 
which improvements being considered pursu-
ant to paragraph (a) involve the cooperation 
of the DOE. The Contractor may request the 
assistance of the Contracting Officer in the 
communication of the success of improve-
ments to other management and operating 
contractors in accordance with paragraph (b) 
of this clause. 

(d) The Contractor shall notify the Con-
tracting Officer and seek approval where 
necessary to fulfill its obligations under the 
contract. Compliance with this clause in no 
way alters the obligations of the Contractor 
under any other provision of this contract. 

(End of clause) 

[65 FR 81009, Dec. 22, 2000, as amended at 71 
FR 16243, Mar. 31, 2006; 74 FR 36374, 36378, 
36380, July 22, 2009] 

970.5203–3 Contractor’s organization. 
As prescribed in 970.0371–9, insert the 

following clause: 

CONTRACTOR’S ORGANIZATION (DEC 2000) 

(a) Organization chart. As promptly as pos-
sible after the execution of this contract, the 
Contractor shall furnish to the Contracting 
Officer a chart showing the names, duties, 
and organization of key personnel (see 48 
CFR 952.215–70) to be employed in connection 
with the work, and shall furnish supple-
mental information to reflect any changes as 
they occur. 

(b) Supervisory representative of Contractor. 
Unless otherwise directed by the Contracting 
Officer, a competent full-time resident su-
pervisory representative of the Contractor 
satisfactory to the Contracting Officer shall 
be in charge of the work at the site, and any 
work off-site, at all times. 

(c) Control of employees. The Contractor 
shall be responsible for maintaining satisfac-
tory standards of employee competency, con-
duct, and integrity and shall be responsible 
for taking such disciplinary action with re-
spect to its employees as may be necessary. 
In the event the Contractor fails to remove 
any employee from the contract work whom 
DOE deems incompetent, careless, or insub-
ordinate, or whose continued employment on 
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the work is deemed by DOE to be inimical to 
the Department’s mission, the Contracting 
Officer may require, with the approval of the 
Secretary of Energy, the Contractor to re-
move the employee from work under the con-
tract. This includes the right to direct the 
Contractor to remove its most senior key 
person from work under the contract for se-
rious contract performance deficiencies. 

(d) Standards and procedures. The Con-
tractor shall establish such standards and 
procedures as are necessary to implement 
the requirements set forth in 48 CFR 970.0371. 
Such standards and procedures shall be sub-
ject to the approval of the Contracting Offi-
cer. 

(End of clause) 

[65 FR 81009, Dec. 22, 2000, as amended at 74 
FR 36374, 36378, 36380, July 22, 2009] 

970.5204–1 Counterintelligence. 

(a) As prescribed in 970.0404–4(a), in-
sert the following clause in contracts 
containing the clauses at 952.204–2, Se-
curity, and 952.204–70, Classification/ 
Declassification: 

COUNTERINTELLIGENCE (DEC 2010) 

(a) The Contractor shall take all reason-
able precautions in the work under this con-
tract to protect DOE programs, facilities, 
technology, personnel, unclassified sensitive 
information and classified matter from for-
eign intelligence threats and activities con-
ducted for governmental or industrial pur-
poses, in accordance with DOE Order 475.1, 
Counterintelligence Program, or its suc-
cessor; Executive Order 12333, U.S. Intel-
ligence Activities; and other pertinent na-
tional and Departmental Counterintelligence 
requirements. 

(b) The Contractor shall appoint a quali-
fied employee(s) to function as the Con-
tractor Counterintelligence Officer. The Con-
tractor Counterintelligence Officer will be 
responsible for conducting defensive Coun-
terintelligence briefings and debriefings of 
employees traveling to foreign countries or 
interacting with foreign nationals; providing 
thoroughly documented written reports rel-
ative to targeting, suspicious activity and 
other matters of Counterintelligence inter-
est; immediately reporting targeting, sus-
picious activity and other Counterintel-
ligence concerns to the DOE Headquarters 
Counterintelligence Division; and providing 
assistance to other elements of the U.S. In-
telligence Community as stated in the afore-
mentioned Executive Order, the DOE Coun-
terintelligence Order, and other pertinent 
national and Departmental Counterintel-
ligence requirements. 

(End of clause) 

[65 FR 81009, Dec. 22, 2000, as amended at 74 
FR 36374, 36378, July 22, 2009; 75 FR 68220, 
Nov. 5, 2010] 

970.5204–2 Laws, regulations, and DOE 
directives. 

As prescribed in 970.0470–2, insert the 
following clause: 

LAWS, REGULATIONS, AND DOE DIRECTIVES 
(DEC 2000) 

(a) In performing work under this contract, 
the Contractor shall comply with the re-
quirements of applicable Federal, State, and 
local laws and regulations (including DOE 
regulations), unless relief has been granted 
in writing by the appropriate regulatory 
agency. A List of Applicable Laws and regu-
lations (List A) may be appended to this con-
tract for information purposes. Omission of 
any applicable law or regulation from List A 
does not affect the obligation of the Con-
tractor to comply with such law or regula-
tion pursuant to this paragraph. 

(b) In performing work under this contract, 
the Contractor shall comply with the re-
quirements of those Department of Energy 
directives, or parts thereof, identified in the 
List of Applicable Directives (List B) ap-
pended to this contract. Except as otherwise 
provided for in paragraph (d) of this clause, 
the Contracting Officer may, from time to 
time and at any time, revise List B by uni-
lateral modification to the contract to add, 
modify, or delete specific requirements. 
Prior to revising List B, the Contracting Of-
ficer shall notify the Contractor in writing 
of the Department’s intent to revise List B 
and provide the Contractor with the oppor-
tunity to assess the effect of the Contrac-
tor’s compliance with the revised list on con-
tract cost and funding, technical perform-
ance, and schedule; and identify any poten-
tial inconsistencies between the revised list 
and the other terms and conditions of the 
contract. Within 30 days after receipt of the 
Contracting Officer’s notice, the Contractor 
shall advise the Contracting Officer in writ-
ing of the potential impact of the Contrac-
tor’s compliance with the revised list. Based 
on the information provided by the Con-
tractor and any other information available, 
the Contracting Officer shall decide whether 
to revise List B and so advise the Contractor 
not later than 30 days prior to the effective 
date of the revision of List B. The Con-
tractor and the Contracting Officer shall 
identify and, if appropriate, agree to any 
changes to other contract terms and condi-
tions, including cost and schedule, associ-
ated with the revision of List B pursuant to 
the clause of this contract entitled, 
‘‘Changes.’’ 
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